
 

 

June 20, 2025 

Happy first day of summer!  

As the doors of summer open for all of us, we take time to reflect on all the goodness that the 

Lord has provided to us so far this year.  

We have celebrated Lent, Easter, Pentecost and Trinity Sunday (not to mention Mother’s and 

Father’s Day). We have participated in the sacrament of Communion three times and hosted 

a combined yard, bake and plant sale. The coffee and muffin hour is always scheduled for the 

3rd Thursday of each month. The Presbee’s and Helping Hands groups meet and work 

diligently to provide assistance and outreach in the community, nationally and worldwide. 

Session and the Board of Managers look after church business. We are truly blessed! 

We have many congregants who have needed the strength of our prayers, and we will always 

continue to provide them. The St. Andrew’s family is a very strong and compassionate group, 

that try to be as supportive to one another as humanly possible. We are thankful to have so 

many people with different gifts and talents to keep the foundation of our church firm, and 

work together in harmony. 

I thank God every day, for the amazing gift that he has provided to me in the faithful followers 

of Christ, the friends and the family at St. Andrew’s Stirling. Blessings to you all, and have a 

happy, safe summer. 

 

Pastor Carol Merrill 

 

Ephesians 1:3 Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who has blessed us in the 

heavenly realms with every spiritual blessing in Christ. 
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